HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care

Action Minutes from Meeting:

February 1, 2010
2:00-4:00 PM
Members Present:  Ed Byrom, Ed Chitty, Celia Gomez, Enrique Guzman, Catherine Newell, Kyriell Noon, Ken Pearce, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Veronica Pillatzke, Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel, Laura Thomas
Members Absent:  Noah Briones, Grant Colfax, David Gonzalez, Stacia Scherich, Gwen Smith
Guests:  Bill Blum (HHS)
Staff:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Eileen Loughran (HPS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder & Co.)
Catherine Newell called the meeting to order at 2:10 pm

1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, and Changes 
· Catherine asked members to introduce themselves and to share any relevant announcements.
· Eileen announced that we have two new members today. Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel is a new HPPC who has been assigned to POI and Enrique Guzman is a new community member that has been approved for POI. 
· Vincent announced an event this Friday to kick off National Black HIV/AIDS Awareness Day. The starting point is City Hall at 5pm on the Polk Street side. The group will proceed in a candle light vigil to the Castro with the final destination being the Harvey Milk Academy at 4235 19th Street. For more information, please contact Vincent at vincent.fuqua@sfdph.org.
2. Public Comment

No public comment.
3. Approval of Minutes from 1/04/09
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Ed with a second by Kyriell, The 1/4/2010 POI minutes were approved by roll call vote. 
	Voting Member 
	Approve 1/4/09 Minutes

	Noah Briones
	NP

	Ed Byrom
	Y

	Ed Chitty
	Y

	Grant Colfax
	NP

	David Gonzalez
	NP

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	Y

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyriell Noon
	Y

	Ken Pearce
	NP

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Stacia Scherich
	NP

	Gwen Smith
	NP

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	Y

	Laura Thomas
	NP


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = NP
4. Committee Business

· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)
      Eileen & Vincent gave an update on the HPPC which included the following:

· The Steering committee discussed having a poster with Epi breakdown by BRP to hang up at HPPC meetings. 
· The 2010 HIV Prevention Plan is expected to be released to HPPC members at the February 11th meeting. A dissemination plan is still being developed for all other Plan requests.

· Tracey announced that the Health Department is still grappling with the budget deficit but is looking at ways to increase revenue.

· HPS staff has been in discussion with the Capacity Building Assistance (CBA) provider to organize training on facilitation skills for all Co-chairs. The Steering Committee determined that this would be better handled internally. The HPS Health education team in collaboration with the Planning unit, will follow-up on developing a facilitation training which incorporates Robert’s Rules.

· The Steering Committee approved 5 community member applications.

· Steering requested that all presentations be reviewed by them to ensure proper language, and understanding of materials.

· A Call for Nominations for an At-Large Steering representative has been sent out to the Council. We will be electing the At-Large rep at the February Council Meeting.

· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HHSPC)
Catherine and Bill Blum gave an update on the HHSPC which included the following:

· The Council received a presentation on the state budget, Medi-Cal and the Medi-Cal Waiver application from Anne Donnelly, Director of Health Care Policy at Project Inform.

· David Mazerra, Registered Parliamentarian, provided a Roberts Rules of Order training to the members at the January meeting.
· Interim Director Allgaier announced that the Shanti LIFE program would offer a workshop on grief and loss to Council members to help Council members cope with the significant losses that the Council has had over the last few months.  

· Upcoming Council presentations include: “Healthy San Francisco” in February 22, 2010 and “Community Viral Load Study” in April 26, 2010.

· Bill Blum, Interim Director of HIV Health Services at DPH provided the Council noted that the Reggie/ARIES team has been decreased by one.  Bill Blum gave a brief update on some of the local impact of the HIV specific programs in the state budget.  While the Governor added $87 million to the ADAP, he eliminated $ 9.7 million for the incarcerated population in county jails (which in San Francisco equal about $1 million).  The state is not required to provide these funds to the counties.  The burden for providing ADAP formulary drugs will shift to the counties and each county of the EMA will have to absorb the losses.  

· Update on Mayor’s Hep C Task Force
· The Mayor's Hepatitis C Task Force has been meeting monthly since December 2009, in order to craft recommendations for the Mayor's Office about how to strategically address the hepatitis C epidemic in San Francisco. At the January Task Force meeting, the Task Force voted on its officers and its committee structure and brainstormed potential presentations for future meetings. Officers include: Chairpersons, Dominique Leslie and Randy Allgaier, DPH Chair, Emalie Huriaux, Secretary, Yvonne Frazier, and Steering Members-At Large, Robin Roth and Rodney McCain. Committees include: Steering, Research & Surveillance, Public Policy, Prevention, Education & Testing, Community Awareness, and Care & Treatment.  
· For more information on Task Force and Committee meetings, contact Emalie Huriaux at emalie.huriaux@sfdph.org or (415) 437-4694.
· Process Evaluation Update

· Catherine highlighted the results from the January POI meeting. Overall, it was a good meeting but we did receive some important feedback.  Words used to describe the meeting were productive, informative, and lively.  Catherine added that there was also feedback that the meeting was confusing and not organized.  She explained that this is something that we will continue to improve for future meetings.    

· Eleven surveys out of twelve were returned. These evaluations really help the co-chairs, HPS, and Harder+Co to make our meetings as efficient as possible.  

5. Review & Approve the 2010 Timeline 
Aimee explained that the timeline is a map for the committee’s work for the year.  She reminded the group that at the last meeting 4 topic areas were prioritized.  Aimee informed the new members that the topic areas were selected from the Committee’s parking lot and a brainstorm, and then prioritized last month. 

The four topic areas are: Substance use and mental health; viral load, barriers to treatment; linkage and maintenance; and PreP.  She took the topic areas and mapped them out on the timeline/framework. She explained that the next step will be to narrow down each topic area to develop doable recommendations and action items. She added that the framework can be updated or adjusted as needed.
A motion to approve the timeline was made by Ed Byrom with a second by Ed Chitty. The timeline was approved by roll call vote.
	Voting Member 
	Approve the 2010 Timeline

	Noah Briones
	NP

	Ed Byrom
	Y

	Ed Chitty
	Y

	Grant Colfax
	NP

	David Gonzalez
	NP

	Celia Gomez
	Y

	Enrique Guzman
	Y

	Catherine Newell
	Y

	Kyiell Noon
	Y

	Ken Pearce
	NP

	Veronica Pillatzke
	NP

	Joe Ramirez- Forcier
	Y

	Stacia Scherich
	NP

	Gwen Smith
	NP

	Tewodros (Teddy) Teketel
	NP

	Laura Thomas
	NP


Y= Yes    N= No   Abstain = AB   Not present = NP

6.  Begin discussion on Substance Use/Mental Health
Aimee facilitated this discussion. First she clarified the goal of the brainstorm to the group. She explained that the goal is for the group to narrow this broad topic and identify crossover issues that this committee thinks needs to be addressed.   
The overall goal of the discussion is to come up with specific opportunities for collaboration between prevention and care and to develop specific policy recommendations for both Councils and the health department to implement, or for existing task forces to consider, that address the crossover issues.
Aimee added that as the Committee is brainstorming they should keep in mind our guiding question:  What are the key crossover issues for HIV prevention and HIV health services related to substance use and mental health?  
Aimee explained that at our last meeting, we talked about the PWP Substance Use Working Group.  She clarified how this working group is different from what we will be doing in the committee?  The working group is charged with developing a “Best Practices Guide” which is meant to serve as a “tool kit” of resources and guidelines for providers.  It will look at qualifications and trainings for providers as well as interventions, activities, and strategies that best address the prevention needs of PLWH who are using substances.  
Some of the crossover issues identified from the Committee:

· Medical care & coverage for Ryan White
· Changes about eligible medications in ADAP

· Access to Tx-residential facilities, appropriate providers-limited to types of services they can access

· Residential Care cuts

· Cuts in funding for Substance use/Mental Health programs (ex: cuts for jail and no ADAP eligibility in jails)

· Equitable funding-parity in funding across the service continuum

· Parity between Mental health and Substance Use (funding, services, etc.)
· Best practices, program data to see what’s working and not working (looking at SU & MH program evaluations)

· Transition from residential Tx-housing & services in the county-including exits/transitions to sober environment

· Increased access to culturally appropriate services
· What Substance Use issues and what mental health issues are most prevalent among PLWH in SF?

· What are the successes and gaps in Substance Use/Mental health services?

· Why do clients/consumers not go back or return to program? (cultural sensitive approaches)

· Programs not meeting the specific needs of community/client

· Mental Health re: the PwP services Best Practices guide is not a primary focus but will fall under the umbrella.

· Reminder that the PwP Committee will be asked for feedback on the document by the Substance Use Working Group.

· Drivers of epidemic

· Educating community about needs/support the next generation of PLWH

· Drivers of mental health (self-esteem, stigma, depression, etc.)

· Looking holistically at person and contextual factors (ex: social isolation, stress, etc.)

· Data on link between mental health issues and increased risk behavior

· Operationalizing recommendations-items of service delivery addressing contextual factors

· PLWH or at risk for HIV who end up in Tx because of Criminal Justice System involvement- what can we do in terms of those systems?
· For people with Substance Use/Mental health-decision making issues that we need to be aware of.

· Substance use led individual to be in Criminal justice system which in turn exacerbated substance & mental health issues-how can Councils and Health department impact this cycle?

· Aging population, substance use, and acquisition of HIV—what is driving risk behavior among this population?
· Awareness/education (for new & old behavior) among aging population
· Provider awareness & education regarding aging population
· Substance use among trans population
Next Steps with the ideas from brainstorm:
· Organize into themes 

· Harder & Co will take these subtopics/crossover topics and organize: CJ system, Funding, ADAP eligibility, Program evaluation (specifically what is working and what is not)
· At the next meeting, the committee will drill down these subtopics/crossover issues and begin to identify ways to address them either through collaboration between care and prevention or through policy recommendations.   
· Aimee asked if there are there any resources/materials or data that the group would find helpful to have for the next meeting?  
· A member suggested a past needs assessment done by Harder & Co on Mental health
· It was also suggested to look at the application for funding. Aimee will follow-up
7. Evaluation and Closing

· Joe reminded members to fill out their evaluation forms and return to HPS staff.
· Eileen added that she will resend the meeting schedule and member contact list to the group.
· Vincent added to the long-time members to remember to change meeting time in their planners. The Committee’s new meeting time is from 2-4 pm
· Meeting Adjourned at 3:45 pm.

Next meeting: The next meeting is Monday, March 1st, 2010 from 2-4 pm.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Vincent Fuqua and
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